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                                                                                                CLUB OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT  - NICK LOMBARDO  (315) 299-6757                                             VICE PRES – PHIL DOMSER  (315) 732-1262 
TREASURERs  - SHERRI/LEN  SMITH  (315) 697-7596                                       RECALL CHAIRMAN – DAVE ROBINSON 
SECY AND MEMBERSHIP -  SHERRI/LEN SMITH  (315)697-7596                   CLUB EVENTS – RITA COLSON (315)689-3366 
EDITORS  RITA / TIM COLSON  N2VZD@AOL.COM         (PLEASE SUBMIT ALL CLUB MATERIALS TO THIS ADDRESS) 

PRESIDENTS COLUMN  

   NICK AND JANE ARE  ON THE ROAD FOR A WHILE YET , SO NO 
PRESIDENTIAL DECREES THIS MONTH. 
Instaed , I will put  some mystery pictures here. Want to know more about 
them?  Ask me at a meeting or event. 
Gert and Ron will be returning to the cold north very soon. 
 
SEE YOU SATURDAY MORNING IN TIME TO LEAVE BY 10AM 
FROM ARBY’s IN WEEDSPORT. If you are coming from the east , al-
low extra time for construction delays on the thruway! 

NICK and JANE LOMBARDO 

   I ALMOST FORGOT TO INCLUDE!! 
 
From Ron: Waterloo Memorial Day car 
show, May 24 11 am to 4 pm.        E mail 
www.waterloony.com  good show .Ron  
 
FROM MIKE:      
                     Don't know if you have heard 
yet that the WSEN cruise has been moved 
back to Thursday evenings but it will now be 
at Long Branch Park where the car shows 
typically are held. 
  
Also, Quaker Steak and Lube is planning a 
Sunday afternoon cruise, details are pretty 
sketchy at the moment but they are working  
on it.  They plan on parking the classic cars 
all together, music and more.  We'll have to 
wait and see how it turns out.                                                                                                                      
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RITA’S ACTIVITY PAGE 

 
   Hi everyone! 
  
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 
7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will 
give separate checks. 
  
May 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
  
May 17th 
  Final Recall meeting at Sherry and Len’s. Please--- everyone attend so we can put the final touches on our plans. It may be a good 
idea for the gals that are making a centerpiece basket to bring the goodies along too so we can get those put together. We can talk about 
that at the May 7th meeting. Bring a dish to pass and we’ll have a feast after the meeting! Our gathering time will be 11:00.  
   
June 4,5,6th 
  Recall 2009 at the Hilton Garden Hotel, E Syracuse 
 
 July 2nd 
  Business meeting at Barbagallo’s  
 
 July 13th thru 17th 
  CORSA National convention. Jacksonville Fla. 
 
 July 17,18,19 
  Syracuse Nationals, State Fair grounds 
 
 Aug 5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
 August event TBA 
 
 Sept 3rd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
 Sept 13th?  
  Wampsville Car show 
 
 Sept 20th? 
  Jordan  Fall festival car show 
 
 Oct 1st 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
Oct 10th 
  Saturday---   Fall tour 
 
 Nov 5th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
 Nov 15th 
  Thanksgiving dinner, Plainville Farms restaurant 
 December--- no meeting or event--  Happy Holidays!   
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech sessions every other month. 
If there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so we can try to run with it. This takes AD-
VANCE planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
  
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at N2VZD@aol.com 
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                               MEETING MINUTES 
 
 
 
   The meeting was called to order by President Nick Lombardo 
at 7:00 PM.  The treasurer's report was accepted and the minutes 
of the previous meeting were approved. 
     Old Business--Recall--The location of the moving events is 
still not confirmed.  Lew and Nick are working on it.  We have 
45 bags left from Haggerty from last year's Recall.  We still 
need advertising for our Recall Program.   Barb has found a 
place where we can get 12 pizzas and 2 tubs of salad for $95 for 
our pizza party.  The last meeting before the Recall will be at the 
Smith house on May 17 at around 11:00 AM. 
     Our April event which is a tour will be on the 25th.  We will 
be leaving Arby's at 10:00 so if you want to have breakfast 
there, please arrive early. 
     New Business:  Tim would like someone to do the Fan for a 
change since he has been doing it for several years.  If anyone is 
up to it, please let him know.   Nick will look into putting an ad 
in the Post Standard for the Recall.  Lenny still has tickets for 
the car raffle at the Corvair Nationals in Jacksonville if anyone 
is interested. 
     The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 
  
                                          Respectfully Submitted 
                                                Sherry Smith 
                                                    Secretary 

                           Kitchen Corner 
                                   By Rita 
  
       Marmalade Baked Ham 
  
1       3 to 4 lb boneless ham 
     12 to 15 whole cloves 
     1 can beer 
     ¼ c brown sugar 
     ½ c orange marmalade 
  
Insert the cloves over the top of the  
ham. Pour the beer over the top. Rub 
the brown sugar all over, cover and  
bake at 325 for 1 Â¼ hr. Spread the  
marmalade on top of the ham and  
bake, uncovered, for 15 to 15 minutes. 
  
          Asparagus Stir Fry 
  
2       c uncooked instant rice 
2       c water 
     1 tsp oil 
3       carrots, sliced 
     1 sml onion, cut in wedges 
1 lb fresh asparagus, cut in 1â€�  
   pieces 
1 (8oz) pkg whole mushrooms,  
   quartered 
1/3 c water 
1 tsp grated lemon peel 
¼ tsp thyme 
¼ tsp pepper 
   Cook rice and water as directed. 
Heat oil and saut© carrots and onion. 
Add asparagus and mushrooms, 
 cook 4 mins.  Stir in remaining  
ingredients and cook on medium 
for 2 to 3 mins. Serve over rice. 
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ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS: We've added a 
new feature to the club web site.  
Club members can register, log in and add their com-
ments, thoughts,  
ideas, hints, etc. to the 'Comments' page.  
 I'm having fun doing the site - and learning 
things too. 
I would like to have any club members who 
have pictures from the 
Recall 2008 that they would like displayed 
on the site send them to me 
( either at  pjsmith264@windstream.net or 
jimsmith@cnycorvair.com ). I 
would like to make a page for the pictures. 
Also, I would like to 
develop the 'members and their cars' page. If 
anyone wants to write up 
something and send pictures, I will put them 
on the site. Other clubs 
might be interested in seeing what we have 
here. 
Thank you, 
- Jim Smith 

                                           Long  Live Your Engine 
                                                         By Ron  
   ZDDP 
  Ever hear of it? Well, it used to be in the oil you put in your car back in the 
80’s grade SF or SG.  It is an E.P. (extreme pressure) additive, .18% to .20% 
by weight. It is a combination of zinc and phosphorous.  The newest grade of 
oil, SM, contains only .08% phosphorous. The reason for the reduction is the 
good old EPA telling the auto manufacturers to increase the life of the cata-
lytic converters and reducing the amount of ZDDP in the oil does just that. 
  Newer car engines have been redesigned to live with less ZDDP mostly by 
using roller tappets instead of flat tappets (cam followers) such as Corvairs 
engines use. 
  These flat tappets have what they call lifter foot pressure which can be 200 
to 400 Lbs depending ob cam profile and valve spring pressure. High per-
formance engines have higher foot pressures. The lack of a sufficient amount 
of ZDDP causes scuffing of the tappet and/or cam lobe, which, if serious 
enough would cause a skip at idle. There are several ways to get enough 
ZDDP in your engine. 
1-     find some good SF or SG oil 
2-     use a synthetic oil . Clark’s is one source among other. 
3-      Buy a 4 oz bottle of ZDDP from Clark’s for $9.60. Good for one oil 
change. 
ZDDP should not be used in OBD (new) cars. ZDDP stand for â€œzinc dial-
kyl-dithio-phosphate.  Now you know why they call it ZDDP.                                    
 



                                                                                                             TIM’S NOTES 
HI AGAIN 
This was another super busy month. Phil’s Rampy is coming along nicely...so nice I would be afraid to drive it! Another project for this win-
ter will be ME? changing head gaskets on his 64 Spyder.  This project grew rapidly into a long wish list of tweaks and upgrades.  So it will 
be a while before it is back on the road. 
The motor I took out of the Lakewood and installed in the Rampy to get us through the tour season worked out well , after fixing the sunken 
float in the right hand carb that showed up after a couple hundred miles , and the shorted coil that showed up later on. Now it runs great.  
Now  I have replaced  it with a brand new motor tailored more for the truck, and putting that powertrain back in the Lakewood where it be-
longs. I need to chase a few small details yet before driving it very far. Exasperating oil leaks and that type of stuff. Also I had hoped to in-
stall better seat belts and  several other options in it. 
I also am building a new complete powertrain for the 64 Coupe with factory A/C. of course the biggest part of the job is cleaning /rebuilding 
and painting parts ~!  Now I am so far behind , I may just repair the existing incorrect engine so I can drive it sooner. I have rebuilt / repaired 
all  the lights and e brake parts so far. It also now has those fancy new hands wheels I have always wanted installed. 
I will be putting new tires on the rampy.  I did not like the looks of them , and remembered it has been almost 20 years since I bought them 
(when I retired!). Check your tires for signs of dry cracked rubber between treads etc. also look close to the wheel for cracks from stress and 
dried out rubber. 
I hope  more of you start taking digital cameras with you to events.  I cant be at all of them , so we miss out sometimes.  Pictures make the 
newsletter more interesting and informative! Please do your part to help. Thanks to those that have sent me a few. 
I need a few more pages each month to keep up with the progress Kevin , and Phil are making on their projects. Very ambitious stuff!! 
Kevin is redesigning his buggy project , and building a new motor for his coupe , Phil Domser is working on parts for his Rampy (almost 
completed in the body shop!) and the Loadside.  Phil and I took a ride to check the progress on it , and the paint work looks like senior divi-
sion work to me! (I would be afraid to drive something that nice.) Doug and Betsy are still working on paint issues on the van. 
Not sure who else is doing whatever out there yet. 
Any news out there?  Be sure to let me know, so it can be in print. 
Jim is still looking for more exciting content for the website.  See his note elsewhere in this issue. 
A side addition to Ron’s note on ZDDP additives, I use a LUCAS oil break in additive (says it has zinc in it!) product available at my local 
NAPA store. Not cheap , but right here handy. LUCAS Gas additives work very well also. 
 
We sure had some nice Fall tours this year , with weather cooperating on most.  It was nice to be able to drive a Corvair this year. 
   
Preparations are progressing for next years RECALL. A few upgrades and changes are in the making.  More on this in the next issue. 
  I think that’s it (hope I did not forget to much!!) for this month , I better get back to  work…   See ya soon!                
                                                                          
   ANYONE WHO WOULD LIKE TO TAKE OVER THE FAN , PLEASE GET IN TOUCH WITH ME!! 
                                                  I can help get you set up with software  etc. 
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 ONE OF MY DAY PROJECTS LAST 
MONTH WAS LIGHTING ON THE 
LAKEWOOD AND A NEW  DESIGN 
FOR BRIGHTER RAMPY TAIL LIGHTS 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP 
THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO IT ,  PLUS THE WORDs” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES” WOULD BE HIS-
TORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 



 

         PAGE   7 



                     PAGE 8 

 



            PAGE 9 



                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
              Check our great website at   :http://www.cnycorvair.com/ 
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. 
PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COMMENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 
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